Reimbursement Update - 2007 Surgical Transplant Procedures


The ASTS has been extremely active on behalf of transplant surgeons in order to optimize professional reimbursement for transplant procedures.  One of these efforts includes the generation of "backbench codes" followed by approval by the CPT Editorial Committee of the AMA.  In last year's Medicare Physician Fee Schedule (PFS), reconstruction "backbench codes" were valued, which means that Relative Value Units (RVU's) were assigned by the RUC, another AMA committee, to each code.  In contrast, the ASTS has had ongoing discussions with CMS arguing that standard "backbench codes" should be billed under Medicare Part A, similar to deceased donor codes.  This issue remains unresolved despite several discussions with CMS.  In the interim, these codes remain carrier-priced which means that surgeons can bill insurance carriers, including CMS, their usual charges but can expect varying reimbursements depending on a variety of factors, including the Medicare Fiscal Intermediary as well as specific contractual arrangements with third party payers and transplant networks.  Nonetheless, ASTS is hopeful that these continued discussions will lead to a positive resolution. 


In addition to the "backbench codes", the RUC has just completed the third five-year review.  This is a process whereby every billable code is reviewed by the AMA and all the medical specialties on behalf of CMS.  Adjustments are made to families of codes and to individual codes in order to eliminate rank-order anomalies and values that cannot be justified according to work intensity and time values.


Click here

 HYPERLINK "http://www.asts.org/Tools/Download.aspx?fid=317"  to view 2007 reimbursement allowance for surgical services related to transplant procedures per the Medicare Physician Fee Schedule (PFS). As you can see most transplant CPT codes faired quite well which relates to our decision to not have abdominal transplant codes re-valued during this five-year review process.

In cases where there is a need to "re-value" codes, the appropriate societies organize surveys from their memberships in order to obtain the necessary data required to argue in favor of re-valuation of a code or a family of codes.  The ASTS did not re-value the CPT codes for abdominal transplantation and related procedures after a careful analysis revealed no rank-order anomalies and no mis-valued codes.  In contrast, cardiac transplantation codes were re-valued and as a result, there was a significant increase in RVUs for cardiac transplant codes.  It should be noted that these codes were re-valued in a broader effort to re-value cardiac surgery codes in general.


Finally, the ASTS continues to represent its membership in all related professional reimbursement issues.  Dr. Michael Abecassis is a member of the General Surgery Coding and Reimbursement Committee (GSCRC) of the American College of Surgeons (ACS).  The GSCRC committee has representation on both the CPT Editorial Committee as well as the RUC and in essence the members of this committee represent the interests of ASTS members.  Also, Dr. Abecassis is Advisor to the RUC on transplant-related reimbursement issues. 
